
DECEMBER ACTIVITIES ESUMMER - 

LAKE OAKLAND HEIGHTS ASSOCIATION 
PROMOTING FUN AND A COMMUNITY SPIRIT 

January - March 2014 

JANUARY ACTIVITIES 
 
Tues., Jan 21 at 7:30 PM  
Board Meeting at the home of Don Swanson 
on Breaker 
 

FEBRUARY ACTIVITIES 
 
Tues., Feb. 11 
Ladies Auxiliary  Call Pam Pope (248-342-
3542) for information. 
 

MARCH ACTIVITIES 
 

Tues., Mar. 11 
Ladies Auxiliary  Call Pam Pope (248-342-
3542) for information. 
 
Tues., Mar. 18 at 7:30 PM 
Board Meeting at the home of Gordon & Lynn 
Woolslayers on Aquarina 
 

The 2014 LOHA Board Members 
Back row: Bob Majka, Jerry Chamberlain,  
Lee Howell, Don Osborne, Don Swanson 
Front row: Sharon Gwin, Pam Pope,  
Lynn Woolslayer, Gordon Woolslayer 
They wish all residents a Happy New Year. 

 

Beach Attendant & Weenie Shack Concession 
Position(s) Open for 2014 

 Attention: L.O.H.A. Members  
Our longtime beach guard and Weenie Shack operator, 
Lynn Woolslayer has decided to take a sabbatical for 
the 2014 season, so we are in need of a beach guard 
and anyone who may wish to operate the Weenie 
Shack. Applicants should be 21 years of age or older 
and be a member of L.O.H.A.  
The hourly rate of payment for beach guard is $ 8.00 
per hour with a maximum number of hours per week of 
40. Duties include checking people at the beach to 
make sure they are either members or guests, clearing 
the boardwalks of debris, emptying trash, sweeping 
pavilion, letting members use the games equipment 
such as volleyball, badminton racquets horseshoes etc., 
keeping track of beach equipment & supplies, etc. 
Hours are flexible according to need and weather, but 
normally will require working most weekends and 
during L.O.H.A. events.  
The operation of the Weenie Shack can be done by the 
beach guard or by another person. This person will act 
as an independent contractor and will retain all profits 
from the sale of any items. Any items sold do have to 
be approved by L.O.H.A. They normally include hot 
dogs, corn dogs, candy bars, ice crème, pop, water, 
etc. The operator can set their own hours, but normally 
would be expected to be open on weekends and some 
weekdays during the summer, depending on weather 
and attendance.  
Please contact Lee Howell at 248-673-8989 or any other 
board member for further details if you are interested in 
either or both of the above two positions. 
 
 
 
 

CONTINUED RECOGNITION 
FOR NEWSLETTER DELIVERERS 

Thank you Tiernans, Murrays, Osbornes, Lee Howell, 
Sharon Gwin, Warholaks and Finks for your  
generous help in getting out the previous  
newsletter.  I really appreciate everyone’s  
willingness to deliver the newsletters. 
Carolyn Bree  
 

 

 
Two of the Board members celebrate 
birthdays in January.  They will be 80 and 
70 years of age.  Can you guess which 
members they are? 



 THE PEOPLE IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
 

 
 

Senior Citizens  
Surviving the Tough Winter 

If you are a senior citizen in the subdivision 
and need someone to drive you to an 
appointment Carolyn Bree can help you.  Her 
phone number is 248-673-5347. 

 
SERVICES  OFFERED  BY 
RESIDENTS  OF  LOHA 

Carol Leonard (420-7957) - your 
neighborhood Town and Country Real 
Estate Agent 
Cliff Miller (673-8346)– scissors, knives, 
mower  blade sharpening 
Nancy Murray (674-7036) – customizes 
candy wrappers for any occasion & is a 
professional photographer 
Paige and Brooke Murray (674-7036) – Dog 
and house watching and babysitting     
Cassie Stoutenburg (673-0341) is available  
for babysitting.  She is 14.5 years old. 
Alaina Valente (248-421-8044) pet sitting  
for vacations.   
Jay Weinberg (248-210-0545), a 15-year 
teacher in Clarkston, will tutor children in 
elementary or middle school subjects. Call 
after 3:00 PM.  
 
There is room in the newsletter for members 
to advertise their services.  Call Carolyn Bree 
(673-5347). 
 
 

The LOHA Newsletter is made available in print through the Waterford Church of Christ. 

 
2014 LOHA BOARD  
MEMBERS CAN BE 

REACHED  
 
  President – Lee Howell  
(673-8989) 
Vice-president  - Don Swanson 
(674-1216) 
Secretary – Sharon Gwin  
(674-3305) 
Treasurer – Gordon Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Boating Director – John Mayer 
(673-7604) 
Expeditor – Bob Majka  
(618-9652) 
Legal – Don Osborne   
(674-3690) 
Promotional – Lynn Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Social – Pam Pope  
(248-342-3543) 
Safety – Jerry Chamberlain 
(673-8148) 
 
 

TO ADD TO THE 
NEWSLETTER 

Submit articles, pictures, 
births, deaths or celebrations 
to editor, Carolyn, 673-5347 or 
e-mail her at 
breebreaker@hotmail.com. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We send our 
Condolences to Lynn 
Woolslayer and family on 
the death of her father, 
Lawrence Zurbrick, on 
November 20, 2013. Larry 
was a long time resident of 
LOHA and past board 
member and Boating 
Director. 
 
Get Well Nicole McClelland 
Nicole lives on Levee.  She 
is recovering from surgery 
and is in physical therapy. 

LOHA HAS A WEBSITE 
Read the minutes from 
Board and General 
Meetings, the Bylaws and 
Beach Rules, and see the 
Newsletter with its photos 
in color by going to  
http://www.lohpa.com/ . 
Pictures for the website 
are sent to Bethany 
Neldrett, at 
webmaster@lohpa.com 
 
 
 

Austin 

Christmas Decorating Contest Winners 
     Best Window - Daly Family                  Best Theme - Dunn Family   Best Overall - May Family 
      on Embarcadero $10.00              on Aquarina $15.00          on Main $25.00 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

Does it look like the same families win over and over?  Well maybe they do because they participate. 
Hopefully, there will be more participation in the future.  We’d like all LOHA members to have a chance. 


